Statement of the Eritrean Delegation on the UPR process of the Republic of Yemen 29 September 2014
Geneva.

Thank you mr. president and may I join colleagues to congratulate you on your election as a president of the council.

Eritrea warmly welcome the Delegation of Yemen lead by Her Excellency Hooria Moshahor the Minister for Human Rights of the Republic of Yemen and thank her for the comprehensive report and presentation. The report indicates the pure commitment of the Republic of Yemen in discharging its national and international obligations. We note with satisfaction the ongoing efforts of the Government in restoring peace and stability without which the enjoyment of other rights would be jeopardized.

My delegation would also like to commend the efforts of the delegation to address the concerns of the delegates from the floor.

Mr. President.

In line with the above said recognition, my delegation would like to recommend the following with the hope that the government will take our recommendations on board.

- 1. Ensure the safety of children in particular through taking steps to protect them from taking part in armed conflicts; and
- 2. To double its efforts to meet the socio economic needs of its citizens.

In conclusion my delegation is pleased and wish the delegation of Yemen every success in the process.

I thank you Mr. president